
 

 

Demise of Ms Portia Diole, PSA Branch Secretary 
 

The PSA’s Provincial Office in North West sadly announces the passing away of a dedicated, passionate 

shop steward. Ms Portia Diole, attached to Social Development at Boikagong Child and Youth Care 

Centre, had more than a decade of experience serving as PSA shop steward. Her dedication and tenacity 

were rewarded when she was elected as Branch Secretary for the North West PHSDSBC Branch for two 

consecutive terms, including the current term. She leaves a deep void. She passed away on 30 

November 2021 after bravely fighting a short illness.  

  

The memorial service was held on 3 December 2021 at Mmabatho Lutheran Church, Unit 8 from 10:00. 

Portia will be laid to rest on Sunday, 5 December 2021 at Ramosadi Village, House No 10752, Ponyane 

Street from 07:00. 

 

The PSA is saddened by the news and expresses condolences to Portia’s family, colleagues, and friends. 
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